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Official

Dear Sir / Madam,
 
Please find attached Box Hill Institutes submission with respect to the Public Consultation to the
Lilydale Quarry CDP Amendment C193.
 
Please contact Mandy Edwards from Millar Merrigan with any queries on 8720 9534 or by email
at medwards@millarmerrigan.com.au
 
Regards
 
Sam Pepper
 
Sammantha Pepper
Director Projects 
Campus Modernisation and Facilities
Box Hill Institute
E4.240, Building 4, 465 Elgar Road, Box Hill
Private Bag 2014,  Box Hill, Victoria 3128
P 61 3 9286 9557  M 0428 052 875 W www.boxhill.edu.au  E  s.pepper@boxhill.edu.au
 

Official
Box Hill Institute

Box Hill Institute acknowledges that all of our learning sites are situated on the ancestral lands of the
Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nations and pay respects to the traditional custodians and their elders past,
present and emerging.
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In reply quote: 20689/3.1 me:hs 
Document Id:  201215 to council - re cdp 


17 December 2020 


Planning Department and VPA
mail@yarraranges.vic.gov.au & 
amendments@vpa.vic.gov.au


Attention: Planning Department and VPA


Dear Sir/Madam 


Re: Amendment C193 
Lilydale Quarry Comprehensive Development Plan Submission 
Box Hill Institute as Interested Party 


On behalf of Box Hill Institute (BHI) we hereby make this submission to amendment C193.  
Understandably, BHI seek to ensure that their interests are not detrimentally impacted by any activities 
occurring within proximity to their land holding at 40 Melba Avenue, Lilydale. They have no in principal 
objection to the Comprehensive Development Plan (CDP) however there are concerns with 
implementation and opportunity for them to have input into detailed design and future planning 
applications.  


A summary of key points are provided below: 


Further Consultation 
The proposed Comprehensive Development Zone (CDZ1) removes third party rights where a proposal 
is generally consistent with the incorporated CDP.  It is understood that a suite of detailed information 
is required to be submitted to and approved by Council prior to any planning permits being issued, 
including an urban design framework for precinct 2 and 4, traffic and transport management plan, 
stormwater plan, landscape plan, sustainability plan, heritage interpretation plan and environmental 
audit.  BHI’s concern is that they will not have the opportunity to review or comment on any of this 
detail, leaving the interests of BHI solely in the hands of Council. As a major stakeholder, how will BHI 
be consulted when detailed design/investigations are complete? 


BHI is currently undertaking a Masterplan for the Lilydale site which is not due for completion until April 


2021. The potential impact to the BHI site from the CDP cannot be ascertained without further detail 


on the master plan and the adjacent development.  It must be assured that adjacent land uses and 


development do not restrict future works at BHI. 


It is noted that BHI and Intrapac have previously signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 


regarding several matters, including access and stormwater.  There is however no current agreement 


in place. 


Plan Comments 
The CDP acknowledges BHI and shows a road and round about through the northern part of the land 
and a drainage reserve in the south-east corner.  These are both items that have formed part of a 
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previous MOU and are identified in the CDP as delivered infrastructure items whereby land acquisition 
is identified. BHI have no objection to these matters, however there is no understanding of final 
boundaries, sale price, timing and what impacts/disruptions this may have on BHI.  
 
There is also a boulevard street abutting the south boundary which appears to be partially within the 
BHI land.  This is not identified as a delivered infrastructure item nor identified for land acquisition.  If 
the intention is to utilise BHI land for road or pedestrian/cycle access this too should form part of the 
delivered infrastructure items.  
 
The CDP notes that ‘an east-west Boulevard Street will run along the boundary of the Box Hill Institute 
land, providing a direct connection to the public transport, food and beverage, and open space offerings 
within the Urban Core’. BHI support a public transport connection in this location.   


 
Interface 
The CDP states that ‘an activated frontage and high levels of permeability will be provided to the Box 
Hill Institute land via the shared boulevard street’ and that ‘public space (which may include open 
space, streets and/or dual use paths) will be provided along the site boundary with Box Hill Institute 
(as opposed to private lot boundaries) in Precincts 3 and 4’. BHI support an attractive interface between 
the properties however there is no detail provided as to how this interface would physically appear or 
function. Is there landscaping, paths, fencing and the like and who is responsible to establish and 
maintain the interface treatment? 
 
There is substantial road interface indicated between the BHI land and the quarry site and the 
documentation seeks to have a permeable interface between the two land holdings.  Collaboration will 
be required to achieve positive integration between the campus and the development site. How and 
when will this occur?  
 
The campus is locked up every evening for security and is not a public open space area, rather it is for 
use of students. In the open space strategy BHI land is shown as a park. If it forms part of public open 
space areas what security and liability implications are there to BHI?  No consultation has occurred 
regarding the interface and land use details and without third party notification how and when will BHI 
be consulted?  
 
The use and future buildings on BHI land cannot be limited by abutting residential development and it 
must be acknowledged that campus hours may cause amenity impacts to surrounding residential 
areas, especially as community demand increases. How will this be managed?  
 
Amenity Impacts During Works 


The development requires extensive groundworks and the movement of large masses of soil and rock. 


How will the developers protect BHI land with the changes incurred to the surrounding land from these 


works? 


 


It is understood that there is currently an overburden stockpile of some 300,000-400,000 cubic metres 


to the west of BHI land immediately south of the Agg Lime Shed. How will the challenges in removing 


these stockpiles be managed to protect the amenity of BHI? 


 







It is acknowledged that a 173 agreement is required to address matters around fill and an 


Environmental Audit Overlay will be applied, but will BHI be advised of matters that have potential to 


effect amenity of the facility? Will BHI be notified of any contamination that may impact their operations? 


 


External Unresolved Factors 


It is acknowledged that the potential train station and bus network is subject to determination by the 


relevant government authority however BHI express their interest in the location of these services to 


ensure that they support BHI and would appreciate being further consulted on these matters in due 


course.  


 


There also appears to be uncertainty around the requirements of Department of Transport (DoT 


regarding the possible location of the Lilydale bypass.  How can the DCP and associated land 


acquisition/ works be programmed without clarity on access requirements? The subdivision that sought 


to create the boulevard connector street in the north-western section of the BHI site under the previous 


MOU was objected to by VicRoads and there is no resolution to date.   


 


Stormwater 
BHI seek guarantee that none of their land will be required or impacted by stormwater treatment from 
the development, except for that land which is identified within the DCP as a subsidised item.  
 
Land Use 
It is unclear what a ‘Government Specialist School’ means and how does this interact with BHI.  
 
 
Given the expansive abuttal of BHI with the proposed development site, our client would like to 
ensure that the interface treatment will not prejudice their future master plan.   We therefore request 
a written response as to how BHI’s interests will be protected given that the CDP removes third party 
rights.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any queries or wish to discuss this matter 
further.  
 


Yours faithfully 
Millar | Merrigan 
 


 
 
MANDY EDWARDS  
Planning Manager 


BApSc. Town Planning & Urban Design 


t 03 8720 9534 
e medwards@millarmerrigan.com.au 
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